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The instrument has an additional ad­
vantage over other levels in that there 
is a double check on all readings. Each 
of the two people using the level can 
see at a glance whether or not the cor­
rect reading has been obtained. If the 
water level on one staff is at the correct 
position, then the level of the water on 
the other staff must also be correct. 

However, an important point to re­
member when using this type of instru­
ment is that nearly all the errors that 
are likely to be made are cumulative 
errors. For instance, if the zero markers 
are adjusted when the staves are not on 
level ground, an error of perhaps one 

half inch may be made. This means 
that the difference in level of the first 
two pegs of a contour line would be one 
half inch, which doesn't sound much. 
However, the difference between pegs 
one and three would be one inch and be­
tween one and four one and one half 
inches, and so on. In effect, a graded 
line would be run instead of a contour 
line. Similarly, to get accurate grades, 
the spacings of the holes in the adjust­
able foot must be accurate. As long 
as the persons using the level are aware 
of the possible pitfalls in the use of the 
instrument they can readily avoid them 
and, with very little effort, do really 
accurate work. 
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